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ESPRIT Multi Academy Trust

Turner Street, Northwood, Stoke-on-Trent, ST1 2NL
Telephone: 01782 234550
Email: grove@espritmat.org
Executive Principal & Designated Child Protection Officer: Mrs S Moran

Academy Principal & Deputy Designated Child Protection Officer: Mrs S Carrigan

Date: Monday 17th June 2019

Our Ref: O/Letthome/18-19

Dear Parents and Carers,

Changes to Penalty Notices for Absence from School
At ESPRIT Multi-Academy Trust, one of our top priorities is raising pupils’ levels of attainment in all of our academies, and it is clear that improving attendance and reducing levels of persistent absence are crucial factors in achieving this goal. This cannot be achieved without the support and co-operation of parents.  As a result, in line with the Local Authority Code of Conduct we have taken the decision to fine parents who take their children on holiday during term- time. 

From 17th June 2019 any period of unauthorised leave may result in you as a parent receiving a penalty notice fine. The Academy Principal will continue to be the only person able to authorise leave in term time, and you should continue to complete a Leave of Absence request if you intend to take a holiday, but this will be approved only in exceptional circumstances. Any leave taken which is recorded as unauthorised absence by the school may be referred by your Academy Principal into the Local Authority and the following actions may be applied:

· A Penalty Notice payable of a £60 or £120 fine, 
· Prosecution under s444(1) Education Act 1996, where if convicted you may be fined up to £1,000.  

· Further details and a copy of the revised Code of Conduct for issuing Penalty Notices can be obtained from the council’s website www.stoke.gov.uk/education
Should parents take their children on holiday during term-time, without completing a Leave of Absence request, our academies can submit any evidence they have that a holiday has taken place to the Education Welfare Service, and you may still receive a fine. Our attendance policy has been updated to reflect these changes and is available on the Academy website.

The majority of our pupils have an excellent record of school attendance, and we recognise the efforts of so many parents to ensure their children attend school regularly. 
We thank you for your continued support in this matter.
Yours sincerely,
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Academy Principal

PLEASE UPDATE THE ACADEMY OFFICE IF YOUR CONTACT DETAILS CHANGE
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